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May, 31, 2024 

Overnight Line Painting 
on Old Mill Drive and Catherine Street 

Contract: 20ECS-LU-01FP 
Start Date: June 2, 2024, 7 p.m. End Date: June 3, 2024, 7 a.m. 

*Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Toronto's work on restoring Old Mill Drive and Catherine Street is progressing well. This 
notice is to provide an update on the line painting operations. The line painting work is being 
conducted at night to minimize traffic disruption in the area and prevent vehicles from driving over the 
fresh line paintings before they dry.   

From Sunday, June 2, 2024 at 7 p.m. to Monday, June 3, 2024, at 7 a.m. the Contractor will 
remove the temporary stop bar and crosswalk markings and replace them with permanent markings 
on Old Mill Drive and Catherine Street. The Contractor is permitted to work 24 hours a day until the 
work can be completed.  When this overnight work is complete, regular work hours will resume.  Your 
patience and understanding are appreciated during this disruption. Thank you for your patience 
during this overnight work.  

MAP OF WORK AREA 
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WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION 
• Wet traffic paint on the road may splatter your vehicle if crossed before the paint has dried;

therefore, drivers are reminded to obey all signage and warning signs to avoid damage.
After the completion of the line painting, it is requested that vehicles or pedestrians avoid stepping
on the fresh paint for approximately 1 hour. We appreciate your patience.
Construction noise may occur due to the painting truck and equipment.
Flaggers will be in place to redirect local traffic.

• 

• 
• 

Road and Sidewalk Access: In order to complete the work in a safe manner, 
there will be road restrictions within the work zone. Access for emergency vehicles 
will be maintained at all times. 
Driveway Access: The Contractor will notify you of any temporary restrictions to 
your driveway access.  

Accessible Accommodation: The City's contractor must ensure safe and 
accessible walkways and entryways are maintained for everyone during 
construction.  Any temporary access disruptions will be communicated as soon as 
possible. If you experience a disruption, have a specific access need or related 
accommodation request, inform the contact listed below. 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below. If you need to 
speak with staff on the construction site – please ask for the site inspector, respect physical 
distancing and wear a mask.  

Contract 20ECS-LU-01FP 

Field Ambassador Janet Webster, 416 338 5497, bfpp@toronto.ca 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (Daily, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)

General inquiries 311 

Website toronto.ca/oldmilldrive 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 

mailto:bfpp@toronto.ca
https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/data-research-maps/neighbourhoods-communities/ward-profiles/
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